

Tourism, Culture and Heritage Office of the Minister

World Trade and Convention Centre, 1800 Argyle Street, PO Box 456, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2R5
Telephone 902 424-4889 Fax 902 424-4872 • www.gov.ns.ca

NOV 2 3 2010

Mr. Peter Herbin Mr. Gérald C. Boudreau Co-Chairs, Nomination Grand Pré Advisory Board c/o Kings Regional Development Agency 35 Webster Street Kentville, NS B4N 1H4

Dear Mr. Herbin and Mr. Boudreau:

Thank you for your letter dated October 13, 2010 regarding the Grand Pré UNESCO nomination process and proposed plan for the management of the site.

I was pleased to meet with you and learn of the detailed plans to ensure the on-going stewardship of the site up to, and following, inscription on the World Heritage List. As the lead provincial department on the Grand Pré file, we will continue to support this process as a tangible way to celebrate and protect our heritage resources while promoting economic growth. All enquiries related to the project should be directed to Bill Greenlaw, Executive Director, Heritage Division at (902) 424-4986 or greenlbe@gov.ns.ca.

Thank you, again, for your letter and for your contributions to this internationally important project.

Sincerely

Percy A. Paris

Minister

cc: Hon. Graham Steele, Minister of Acadian Affairs

Hon. Ramona Jennex, Minister of Service Nova Scotia and Municipal Relations

Hon. John MacDonnell, Minister of Agriculture

Ms. Laura Lee Langley, A/Deputy Minister of Tourism, Culture and Heritage

Ms. Vaughne Madden, Executive Director, Office of Acadian Affairs

Mr. Neal Conrad, Executive Director, Community and Rural Development

Mr. Alan Grant, Executive Director, Agriculture

Mr. Bill Greenlaw, Executive Director, Heritage